
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 10, 2023 
 
To: Property Owners/VWD Customers 

 

Re: SR 162 Watermain Replacement Project 

 

Dear Property Owner, 

 

Your property has been identified as being in the general vicinity of an upcoming VWD project (see 

project summary below).  This notice is to inform you that you may start seeing construction related 

activity for this project around the end of April.  The project was awarded to Reed Trucking and 

Excavating, Inc. who will make every effort to minimize the impacts to traffic and/or access to any of the 

properties.  The District or Contractor will notify you at least 48 hours in advance of any significant 

impacts.   

 

The SR 162 Water Main Replacement Project is broken into two phases. The first phase will install 

approximately 1,460 feet of 12-inch diameter ductile iron water pipe from 122nd St E to just south of 

Military Road E. The second phase will install approximately 3,530 feet of 12-inch ductile iron water pipe 

from 115th St E to just south of 103rd St E. All work will take place in the northbound shoulder of SR 162. 

Both phases will replace fire hydrants and service connections to customers. Driveways and vegetation 

disturbed during this project will be restored. 

 

The Contractor will start mobilizing equipment for the first phase on or about April 24th. Traffic control 

will also be set up that week. Pipe installation will start on or about May 1 and continue until the end of 

the month. The contractor will install asphalt patching and restore vegetation along SR 162 in the first 

week of June. 

 

The Contractor will move their equipment to the second phase of the project during the week of June 

5th. Traffic control will also be set up that week. Pipe installation will start on or about June 13th and 

continue until the end of August. The Contractor will install asphalt patching and restore vegetation 

along SR 162 in the first two weeks of September. That will complete the project. 

 

Updates on this project will be posted to the District website (www.valleywaterdistrict.com).  Please feel 

free to reach out to the District if you have any questions or concerns regarding this project. 

 

Thank you 

 

Sean Vance 

General Manager 

Valley Water District 
14515 Pioneer Way East, Puyallup, WA 98372 

Telephone: 253-841-9698 / Fax: 253-770-8959 

Email: service@valleywaterdistrict.com 


